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WINDS OF CHANGE CONTINUE WITH CHALLENGES AHEAD

by Martin Luecke, WPNA President

 

The time has come for my term-limited position as WPNA President to come to an end. 

A new slate of offi cers was elected at the November meeting. Starting this month our new 

President is Karen Pagani, and I welcome her enthusiasm for improvement of Windsor Park.

I have spent the last four years as an offi cer in this organization, and am proud of all the vol-

unteer work and progress achieved. Thank you for all the tireless efforts of our committee 

chairs and those many volunteers and donors who put their money down to make a better 

tomorrow for Bartholomew Park and the Reagan High Scholarship.

I want to say a special thank you to Nicki James, who has been editor of this newsletter for 

over a year and a half. Nicki has informed us recently that her work is making it diffi cult to 

have time for the editing duties, and she has asked us to fi nd a replacement editor. Here is 

your chance to step up and help keep the newsletter a vibrant and important document of 

Windsor Park, which reaches out beyond our borders and is read by many elected offi cials. 

It is our true voice and is extraordinarily important.

I hope that I have served the neighborhood well, that it is a better place than when I found it, 

and that it will continue to grow and improve. My challenge to you, dear readers, is to step up 

and join WPNA this month. It would be great to see 20% membership from Windsor Park, as 

opposed to the 2% that we currently have. If we could get two out of every 10 households to 

join, the strength of our organization would reach directly into city hall and the statehouse, 

and our new leadership would have a great deal of power when asking for help with future 

issues. Membership is the greatest asset of WPNA, and I ask you to join today.

The future of Austin and Windsor Park is going to require strength of leadership, and a vision 

of what’s best, and those are not easy things to do. It will take support from your involvement 

in meetings and volunteer opportunities to provide input and guidance. It takes a whole vil-

lage to make a village run.

I would also like to say a HUGE THANK YOU to Rick Krivoniak, who is stepping down as 

a 15-year member and former Chairman of the Mueller Commission. I will be applying with 

the city to take Rick’s place on that commission. I also want to say a big THANK YOU to 

offi cers Sheryl Cheathem and Rebecca Carpenter who are ending their positions after years 

of service. It has been a pleasure working with all of y’all.

So long, farewell, auf wiedersehen, goodbye....but not forever. I will see you at the next 

meeting. Good luck to our new offi cers. I hope you enjoy it as much as I have. 
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Out With the Old (With Much Appreciation and Gratitude) and In With the New
Karen Pagani, WPNA President-Elect

I am very honored to have been elected the new president of the Windsor Park Neighborhood Association. As my 

fi rst order of business I would like to extend a heartfelt thanks to our outgoing executive committee members, both 

of whom have contributed so much to the Association during their tenure. As treasurer, Rebecca Carpenter has been 

integral to keeping our coffers fi lled and balanced (and legal), while outgoing President Martin Luecke has spearheaded 

a number of important projects over the years that have had a positive and lasting effect on our community. Sheryl 

Cheathem will be stepping down as our Austin Neighborhood Council (ANC) Representative. Sheryl has been integral 

in insuring that the needs of Windsor Park are voiced at the level of the city and that we remain informed as to the 

important work that is going on in other neighborhood associations around Austin. I would also like to thank Meghan 

Dougherty, our secretary. She kindly volunteered and was re-elected to serve in that capacity moving forward.

As my second order of business I would like to welcome our new offi cers. Charters Wynn will be stepping up as our 

new vice president, and I am looking forward to working closely with him, along with the other executive committee 

members, to continue to improve our community. Ashley Holmes is our new ANC representative. Ashley’s prior 

experience in neighborhood governance and her connections throughout Austin will be invaluable to making sure 

that our voices are heard, our concerns addressed, and our community improved. Ward Davison is our newly-elected 

treasurer, and I have no doubt that he will apply the same amount of rigor and diligence in keeping our fi nancial affairs 

in order and keeping us out of legal trouble as his predecessor.

Finally, a special thanks to the Nomad Bar and its staff for hosting our holiday party and to all of you who came out 

to celebrate with us. The event was a great success.

There are many projects that I hope to see to fruition over the next couple of years. I want to work closely with 

residents of Windsor Park and with the City to make sure that, as our neighborhood and surrounding areas grow 

at an unprecedented rate, safety and livability remain top priorities. As I see it, there is an increasing need for 

accommodations for pedestrian traffi c throughout the neighborhood, perhaps particularly on Berkman. It would be 

a shame if that road becomes a ‘dividing line’ between East and West Windsor Park. As many of you already know, 

there are hours of the day where it is nearly impossible to cross Berkman on foot (turning left is, of course, no picnic 

either). Accordingly, I would like to solicit input from the residents as to where crosswalks and, perhaps, lights could 

be installed to mitigate this problem and make sure the City is aware of our preferences. Along similar lines, with new 

businesses moving in and traffi c increasing on a daily basis, we need to make sure that speed limits are respected and 

enforced throughout Windsor Park and that the neighborhood maintains its walkability. That may mean pressuring 

the city to install speed bumps, sidewalks, or signage at strategic locations in short order. It may also mean that other 

solutions need to be proposed and considered. I do therefore sincerely hope that those of you who have concerns and 

ideas about these issues will bring them to the attention of the WPNA at our monthly meetings and to the members of 

the Executive Committee so that we may communicate them to the powers that be and insure that our voice is heard.

Many residents have expressed a desire for both a soccer fi eld and a dog park at Bartholomew Park. I have to say that 

I think that both would be fabulous additions to our already beautiful park and I welcome input from all members of 

this community on these ideas. If there is widespread support for these projects, I will work hard with other members 

of the Executive Committee, our Parks Committee, our residents, and the City to get it done.

Finally, as Martin Luecke stated in his contribution, we also need to increase membership to the association. The more 

members we have who are contributing their ideas (and, yes, their membership dues), the better our chances are of 

succeeding in improving the community. To this end and with the help of other members, I hope to organize more 

social events throughout the year where residents can come and socialize with their neighbors and appreciate just how

              (continued on page 3) 
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strong our community is and how important the WPNA is to making Windsor Park a great place to call home. Singles 

nights, beer tastings, performances of the WPNA Co-ed Synchronized Swim Team, pick- up games of whatever at the 

Park, pogo stick competitions: if you have an idea for an event that you think the neighborhood would enjoy and that 

you would like to help organize, send it our way and we will do our best to make it happen.

These are just a few projects that I am excited to begin working on as your new president, and I thank you all for your 

support and trust.

WPNA Holiday Party Was a Success!
Martin Luecke

A good turnout for the Pot Luck WPNA Holiday Party at Nomad made for a festive start to the season. The collection 

of food was fantastic as always. Did you get to try that salmon thing? Outgoing City Council member Laura Morrison 

thrilled the crowd with her announcement that Windsor Park is her favorite neighborhood association! Laura was given 

an honorary life membership into WPNA for her Herculean efforts to get us a great swimming pool at Bartholomew. 

She has not decided which committee to head next year. Big thanks to Greg Dougherty (husband of Secretary Meghan 

Dougherty) for his fantastic live music performance. Kudos to all the Executive Committee members for pullin g a 

good one together again.

Pink Houses

The purpose of this group is to provide a forum for gay, lesbian, bisexual, transgender, queer, other individuals 

and families living in the Windsor Park and other 78723 neighborhoods to share thoughts and ideas, to organize 

social and community gatherings and events, and to meet others in our neighborhood. The Pink Houses First 

Friday Happy Hour visits local establishments each month. Other ideas for activities are always welcome.  More 

information is available at https://groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/pinkhouses/info
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Did you know...
When you donate to

the WPNA, you can choose where

your gift goes?

Donate to the Playscape Shade Fund or the

Reagan High School Scholarship Fund!

You can even get cool gear for your gift!

Head over to http://windsorpark.info

to make a gift today!

January 2015 Mueller Update
Rick Krivoniak

At the 9th annual Mueller Tower lighting event on 

December 2nd, Catellus Senior Vice-President Greg 

Weaver again recognized the surrounding community 

efforts that saved the former airport control tower from 

demolition, and in bringing holiday lighting back to 

the tower. Nine years ago, no one lived at Mueller, so 

this truly is a northeast Austin neighborhood tradition. 

HEB provided cookies to go with the hot chocolate or 

cider, and the Reagan High School drum line & dance 

team and the Huston-Tillotson University jazz ensemble 

entertained. District 9 City Council Member-elect Kathy 

Tovo threw the switch to light the NOEL, which returns 

to all four sides for the fi rst time since 1998. 

Keep an eye out for information on the grand opening 

of AISD’s Performing Arts Center at Barbara Jordan & 

Mueller Boulevards. January 22nd - 24th were previously 

reported, though the exact date and format of the event 

was still in fl ux at press time.

Sometime in early 2015, pay-station metered street 

parking, similar to downtown Austin, will be installed at 

Mueller near the hugely popular Thinkery. The Aldrich 

Street parking garage remains free for now, but portions 

of Aldrich & Mattie Streets, Simond Avenue and the 

Lake Park parking lot will be the fi rst areas subject to 

paid parking. Parking will remain free on the remaining 

perimeter of Lake Park – Mattie, Camacho and Zach 

Scott Streets. Nearby, the City of Austin Residential 

Parking Permit program will be put into effect in an area 

bounded by McBee, Mattie, Philomena and Berkman, 

though not all streets within that area are included. 

Please pay attention to signage when parking anywhere 

at Mueller.

The next Robert Mueller Municipal Airport Plan 

Implementation Advisory Commission meeting is at 

6PM, January 13, 2015, in the Carver Library Meeting 

Room 1, 1161 Angelina Street. Please send Mueller-

related questions & comments to bc-Rick.Krivoniak@

austintexas.gov.

Windsor Park Library

Updates and Events

Events and Book Club

Thursdays at 10:15am: All Ages Storytime 
January 3, 2:00pm: Saturday Movie Matinee: 
The Iron Giant

January 6, 7:00pm: Community Cinema: A Path 

Appears 

January 13, 7:00pm: Book Club: A Confederacy 
of Dunces by John Kennedy Toole
January 20, 3:30pm: Lego Lab
January 21, 6:30pm: Gold and Jewelry 
Evaluation by David Ekstrom
February 3, 7:00pm: Community Cinema: 
American Denial

Also coming in January, a partial restoration of hours:

Monday - Thursday: 10am - 9pm

Friday: 1pm - 6pm

Saturday: 10am - 5pm

Closed Sundays

5833 Westminster Dr. • 512-974-9840 

http://library.austintexas.gov/windsor-park-branch

DAVID THORESEN
REALTOR Certified Residential Specialist

Experience

Knowledge

Professionalism

512.913.3759
davidthoresen@johnhortonrealty.com

A PLR A�liate
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Neighborhood School Updates

Blanton Elementary

Karon Smutzer, Site Coordinator

Friday, December 5, 2014 the Annie Webb Blanton 

Elementary School came alive with a Winter Fest 

celebration. With a little help from members of Delta 

Kappa Gamma we had a ‘mock visit’ from Annie 

Webb Blanton herself who told us of her life and 

accomplishments. Seven students were honored with 

the Courage Award in her memory. We saw a fi lm where 

past attendees of Blanton Elementary were interviewed 

and expressed their memories of their school years. 

There were a variety of performances by the ACE after 

school students. Refreshments of tamales, cake, cookies 

and hot cider were served during the program. After 

the program, parents and students were encouraged to 

visit the craft booths in the hallway and have pictures 

taken with Santa. Plans are already being made for a 

spectacular Spring Music Program that will be a must-

see event.

Blanton Elementary School will begin offering campus 

tours for its celebrated Dual Language program, which 

will begin accepting applications in January for the 2015-

16 school year. Blanton is an amazing school where 

students work to become bi-literate and bicultural in an 

enriched academic program, engage in project-based 

learning, build confl ict resolution skills, learn through 

the arts, 4H, gardening and more. Annie Webb Blanton 

Elementary is located at 5408 Westminster Drive, Austin, 

Texas 78723, Phone (512) 414-2026.

Tours will be offered at the school on:

Jan. 12 at 10:00 am

Jan. 21 at 9:00 am

Jan. 26 at 9:00 am

Feb. 13 at 9:00 am

Feb. 20 at 9:00 am

Feb. 27 (application deadline)

For more information, please feel free to contact Karon 

Smutzer at karon.smutzer@austinisd.org or call 512-

841-5678 to leave a message. 

Harris Elementary

Gloria Cano, School Counselor

Harris Elementary rocks! Our Literacy Night was great 

fun. Parents and community members showed up for a 

fun time. Our guest reader was one of our fi remen. The 

pastor from Memorial United Methodist church helped 

judge our favorite reading character dress up contest. 

All the participants will receive a gift card to Half Price 

Books so they can continue reading. Free books were 

passed out courtesy of Communities in School and 

students and parents participated in literacy activities of 

their choice. Thanks again to ATPE for participating in 

Reading Day. Volunteers came and read their favorite 

holiday story to students in PK-3rd grade.

Our famous school choir sang at the Capitol again on 

Saturday December 6th. They will also sing at H.E.B. and 

other places in the neighborhood. The choir performed 

and led students in our annual sing along. They also 

performed a play for all our students before the winter 

break. Way to go choir! Fifth grade students attended 

Earth Camp.

Just another friendly reminder to help keep our students 

safe by driving the school zone speed limit, not using 

your cell phone in this area and watching out for children 

and parents as they walk to and from school. 

LBJEC and LASA

Karen Donelan, Librarian 

Greetings from LBJECHS and LASAHS! We hope your 

holiday season was joyful! We are looking forward to 

a very busy Spring semester. By June 6, Seniors will 

have graduated and embarked on the next phase of 

their lives and education! As of this newsletter, 98% of 

our Seniors applied to at least one college, university, 

trade, or technical school! Beginning January 1, 2015, 

the FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) 

will be available online. Filling out this application is a 

mandatory part of the college and university application 

process. Financial aid is fi rst come, fi rst served, so 

families are strongly advised to submit the form by 

March 15, 2015. The federal deadline is June 30, 2015. 

Our LBJECHS college counselor, Ms. Tucker is issuing 

a 100/15 challenge - to have 100% of our Senior and 

their families to have completed and submitted their 

FAFSA by March 15, 2015. The FAFSA website is 

https://fafsa.ed.gov/. Moving on to sports, Jaguar varsity 

football became Regional champions! Jaguar basketball, 

is having a successful season!
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SAIL Seniors Active In Life

Exercises anyone can do!

Information on staying healthy and alert!

Brain Booster activities!

Music!

Spiritual support!

New Friends!

Discussions on past and current events!

Games!

Other Fun things!

THURSDAYS

10 am – 12 noon

Hope Lutheran Church
6414 N. Hampton Drive

Austin, TX 78723

512-926-8574

Deaconess Sharon Teague

steague@hopelutheranaustin.org

www.salthomes.com

jane@salthomes.com

Jane Amschwand

Realtor®

Salt Homes, LLC

Owner/Broker

512.228.2484

Windsor Park Resident

and Real Estate Broker

COMPLETE REMODELS

or SIMPLE REPAIRS

BEAUTIFUL DECKS

PLUMB, ELEC, ROOF

- INSURED -

FREE ESTIMATES

MARTIN LUECKE

512.536.0465HANDYMAN
SERVICES

If the job calls for 

fast professional printing 

or duplicating, you need: 

G&F Discount Printing 
Austin, TX 78723

512-929-0585

Joe Hernandez,  

(512) 657-8895 
COMPLETE REMODELING 

INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR 

NEW ROOFS/ROOF REPAIRS 

FENCING AND DECKING 

TILING , PAINTING 

jhtitan@yahoo.com 
References available 

PLUMBING 

WATER HEATERS 

LEAKY FAUCETS 

DRAIN REPAIRS 

ELECTRICAL 

CIRCUIT REPAIRS 

CEILING FANS 

LIGHT FIXTURES 

HOUSE LEVELING 
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WPNA Playscape Shade Receives APF Grant
Jeanette Swenson

Ladye Anne Wofford, Programs Director of Austin Parks Foundation, is …“pleased to inform you that Windsor 

Park Neighborhood association has been awarded a park grant…for Phase I and II of the playground shade structure 

at Bartholomew Park. The grant totals $12,500, which 

is APF’s part of the July-September match plus a fully 

funded $10,000 grant request by WPNA in the September 

2014 round. Combined with the current balance of 

$17,885 that WPNA has raised as of December 18, we 

have the necessary $30,000.00 to install shade over the 

smaller playscape and the toddler swings. Thanks to 

our combined efforts, we will be working with Parks 

and Recreation on the fi nal design and with USAshade 

on the installation. Hopefully, work will begin in late 

January or early February. Watch that space!

Frost Bank has not yet set a fi rm date for the fundraiser 

that they offered to fund for the playscape shade. 

Francisco Albornoz and Dena Holliday at Frost and Lurleen Ladd of The Shade Project are thinking about late March, 

which will coincide with the return of warmer weather. That will move us forward on the last phase of the shade 

project, which we can hopefully fund before summer 2015.

Thank you the Windsor Park Stewards, other neighborhood volunteers, and volunteers from the larger community 

who have given more than 900 hours to Bartholomew Park and the newly landscaped median at 290 and Berkman. 

Those hours make a difference in the appearance and quality of the park. Maintenance is an ongoing process, so 

consider giving a few hours to the park occasionally.  WPNA Treasurer tracks the hours at $10.21 per hour, and it is 

important information for grant applications.

2014 Habitat Challenge
Jeanette Swenson

Lajuan Tucker has not yet announced the results of the 2014 Habitat Challenge. I know that several of you certifi ed 

your yards, and some have upgraded their yards to included pollinator friendly plants. I’ll keep you posted on the 

results. In the meantime, winter is a good time to plant new trees and to prune and shape growing and mature trees. 

Keep adding to that cooling shade cover! 

Become a WPNA Member or renew your membership!
Join/renew at our next meeting on

Saturday, January 10 at 10:00am
Memorial United  Methodist Church

6100 Berkman
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Keeping a Healthy Home: Silverfi sh
Wizzie Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program Specialist

I recently noticed silverfi sh lurking in my house while handling holiday decorations, so I’m sure others may have the 

same problem. Silverfi sh can eat and stain books, fabrics, food and wallpaper, but are often considered being more 

of a nuisance than a pest. These insects have fl attened carrot-shaped bodies with three long “tails” that come off the 

tip of the abdomen. The body is covered with fi ne scales that give them a silver sheen. Immatures look just like the 

adults, but are smaller in size.

Usually silverfi sh are not seen by homeowners because they are most active at night. They can commonly be found 

in attics, closets or near bookcases. They may also be found behind baseboards or around door and window casings. 

Silverfi sh feed on starchy foods like paper, fl our, oats or glue.

Tips for managing silverfi sh:

a Remove old books, papers and magazines

a Store items in sealed, plastic bags or plastic containers with tight-fi tting lids

a Clean closets on a regular basis--vacuum/sweep fl oors and wipe down any shelves

a Reduce humidity with fans, air conditioning or dehumidifi ers

a Repair any water leaks

a Inspect all items before bringing them into the house

a Target treatments to where silverfi sh live--wall voids, closets, attics, behind baseboards, etc.

For more information or help with identifi cation, contact Wizzie Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program 

Specialist at 512.854.9600. Check out my blog at www.urban-ipm.blogspot.com.

Hines & Leigh, P.C.
Immigration Attorneys

Cynthia F. Leigh Kate Lincoln-Goldfinch

A full-service immigration law firm  established 

in 1981. We offer advice and representation 

in all family and employment immigration 

matters, including:

family petitions

deportation defense

immigrant visas

nonimmigrant visas

•

•

•

•

citizenship

employment visas

consequences of 
crimes

•

•

•

1005 E. 40th St., Austin, TX 78751     Phone: 512.452.0201     Fax: 512.323.9351

www.hines-leigh.com

The Windsor Park
Neighborhood Association
appreciates contributions

of all kinds and sizes!!

To donate to the WPNA, 
please navigate to 

http://windsorpark.info

Article contributions go to
newsletter@windsorpark.info
 (due by the 15th for the next 

month)

If you are interested in
 a sponsorship, email 

sponsorship@windsorpark.info*
 (due by the 15th for the next 

month)

*Sponsorship prices found on 
WoW back page
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Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan
Rick Krivoniak

Many Windsor Park residents may not even be aware that the City of Austin led our area through a planning process 

starting back in late 2005, which led to the City Council adopting the University Hills – Windsor Park Neighborhood 

Plan in August of 2007. The plan is posted online at ftp://ftp.ci.austin.tx.us/npzd/Austingo/uhwp-np.pdf. It is also 

available for viewing at the Windsor Park Branch Library.

While the plan was done jointly with residents from University Hills and Windsor Park, each neighborhood got 

separate Contact Teams, which are groups considered by the City as offi cial points of contact regarding development 

issues for planning areas. The Plan includes a Future Land Use Map (FLUM), where the entire neighborhood was 

reviewed for existing uses, zoning and other pertinent qualities of the land to thoughtfully consider appropriate, 

but somewhat broad direction as to the type and location of future development. A FLUM depicts the types of 

future development using different colors for different types of development such as yellow for single-family, red for 

commercial, and green for parks and open space. Windsor Park’s is viewable at ftp://ftp.ci.austin.tx.us/npzd/Austingo/

uhwp_fl um.pdf. 

A few printed copies of the University Hills – Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan will be available at the January 

WPNA meeting for those interested. 

Debby Reynolds
512-699-2130
debbyreynolds512@gmail.com
www.turnerresidential.com

DELWOOD REALTOR AND RESIDENT
 

Holiday Party Honors Retiring Offi  cers
Jeanette Swenson

At the December Holiday Party, the Windsor Park Neighborhood Association honored three offi cers who have given 

a total of fourteen years of service to WPNA, and our neighborhood is the better for their commitment and dedication 

to Windsor Park. In addition to serving as offi cers, all have spent countless hours participating in neighborhood 

projects, helping to raise funds for neighborhood improvement, delivering monthly newsletters, and meeting with 

other neighborhood groups to work towards a common vision of Central East Austin and 78723. 

Martin Luecke served as Vice President for two years, and in January 2015 completed two years as President.

Rebecca Carpenter became Treasurer in 2010 and for four years she has kept our fi nances in superb order.

Sheryl Cheatham served as Vice President from 2008-2010, Sheryl was elected to represent Windsor Park at Austin 

Neighborhoods Council, where she has served us well and has also been a District Representative to ANC for 

Northeast Austin neighborhoods.

As members of the WPNA Executive Committee, they have provided steady continuity and leadership to address the 

changes that we all see coming to our neighborhood. Thank you to each one of you for your insights, dedication, and 

commitment. 

Did you see the fun activities happening

at our local library on page 4?

Flip back and take a look!

The Windsor Park Library off ers fun,

family-friendly activities

many days of the week!
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FASTER INTERNET UNBELIEVABLE PRICE

• Up to 50 Mbps download
• Up to 5 Mbps upload 
• Cable modem rental included 
• Antivirus included
• Use all of your devices
 online at once

• HD included
• DVR service and 
 receiver included
• Local broadcast channels 
• Pay-Per-View Access

Power 50 Internet Digital Basic TV

O er expires 12-31-14. Services subject to availability, please contact Grande for details. O ers only apply to first-time residential customers. $59.99 Promotional O er price is for 12 months and includes 
Power 50 Mbps Internet service with one cable modem rental and Digital Basic TV service with one HD/DVR receiver rental and service. Prices increase by $5 for months 13-24 and an additional $5 
for months 25-36. Prices revert to then current applicable retail rate in month 37. If you change or disconnect any or all of the services at any time during the 36-month promotional period, the bundle 
pricing will no longer apply and Grande’s then standard monthly rates will apply to remaining service(s).  Monthly o er rates subject to applicable surcharges, equipment taxes, franchise fees and other 
government imposed charges. Installation, taxes, fees, additional receivers, equipment, additional services or features not included. Bundle also available with a CableCARD however interactive features 
are not available. Actual Internet speeds may vary and are not guaranteed. A credit check and/or deposit may be required. Not valid with any other o er and may not be transferred or redeemed for 
cash. Other restrictions may apply. © 2014 Grande Communications Networks, LLC. All rights reserved.

Call today 512-220-7001 
Or go online to sign up mygrande.com/power

per month
for 12 months

$5999
ALL FOR ONLY

With Grande Internet service you can get the speed to support everyone’s online needs 
at once. In a household with multiple wireless devices make sure you have the power of 

Grande Internet to keep everyone online and running smoothly.

the  neighborhood  REALTOR

TROY HANNA
ABR, CRS, GRI, SRS, MBA

512-659-7093

BUYING, SELLING, LEASING AND

PROPERTY MANAGEMENT

Troy@PresidioGroup.com

You have a friend at                                                  

MEMORIAL UNITED
METHODIST CHURCH

        HWY 290E

            IH35 N      Cameron     Berkman 
                                                                                                

                                                                               Sunday School- 9:15am        Worship - 10:30am
              Clayton    Briarcliff                                  Office # 452-5796  
                                                                        

     

We would love to see you this Sunday

WELCOME …A PLACE FOR EVERYONE

A great place to meet new friends, find needed 

encouragement and discover God’s plan for you.
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January Yard of the Month
Sara Jane Lee

The January winners are Astrid and Alex Gantos of 

1421 Corona Drive. The previous owners had begun to 

landscape the front yard using native plants. When they 

moved in a year and a half ago, they thought that was 

a great beginning. Coming from Massachusetts, they 

found different challenges and pleasures. They jumped 

into new world, checking out library books about 

Central Texas gardening, visiting the  Wildfl ower Center 

and looking at their neighbors’ yards. When they saw a 

plant they liked, they looked it up in the City of Austin’s 

publication, “Grow Green.” They were also inspired by 

Mediterranean herb gardens.

They love the colors and fragrances of the summer 

landscape, Artemisia, Rosemary, Oregano, and Lavender. 

In the summer heat, the garden smells wonderful. They 

painted their house a dark blue-gray to complement the 

blue-green of many of their plants. They fi nd working in 

their garden relaxing and satisfying.

Most of their plants are natives or well-adapted 

immigrants. They inherited a Pecan tree and planted a 

Retama tree last fall. It produces lovely, yellow orchid-

like fl owers. They also have a Loropetulum, two small 

Mountain Laurels, a Cenizo aka Texas Sage, and Pride 

of Barbados. The last was new to them, and they love 

the way it attracts butterfl ies. They also have a small 

Anacacho Orchid tree, some clumps of Deer Muhly, 

two varieties of Prickly Pear Cactus, Red Yuccas, a 

Thompson Yucca, Lechuguilla Yuccas, a few Softleaf 

Yuccas, and two kinds of Aloe. They have several 

yellow blooming fl owers including Esperanza (Yellow 

Bells), Hymonenoxys, Damianita, and yellow Lantana. 

They also have pink and red Lantanas, red Turk’s Cap, 

Blackfoot Daisy, Agapanthus, and tall Bearded Irises.

They added to the previous owners’ landscape of native 

plants of various heights and made new native limestone 

beds. As they learned what works in Central Texas, they 

added new plants. They spend about two hours a week 

working in their yard, mostly trimming and weeding. 

They mow the small patch of grass in the yard. In the 

summer, they may have to water about once a week. 

They mulch once or twice a year. They do all the work 

themselves.

Astrid and Alex will receive a $50.00 gift certifi cate from 

our sponsor, Shoal Creek Nursery, 2710 Hancock Drive.

Do you like a certain yard, or yards, in the neighborhood? 

Tell us. We cannot visit every yard in the neighborhood 

every month. We may not have seen your great yard. 

Don’t be humble. We love to get nominations. To 

nominate a yard or yards, e-mail me at wpna.yom@

gmail.com, call 928-0681 or write WPNA YOMC, P O 

Box 16183, Austin, Texas 78761.

Mark your calendars!

The next WPNA meeting is

Saturday, January 10 at 10:00am

Memorial United Methodist Church

Get to know our wonderful community!
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President .................. Karen Pagani ........................................... 512-786-7224 

Vice President ........ Charters Wynn ....................................... 512-914-2031

Secretary .................. Meghan Dougherty ............................. 512-709-4912

Treasurer .................. Ward Davison ......................................... 512-774-4166

ANC Rep ................... Ashley Holmes ....................................... 512-949-9364

WoW Editor ............. Nicki James ................ newsletter@windsorpark.info

WoW
Sponsorships .......... Chad Cotton......... sponsorship@windsorpark.info

E-mail:
newsletter@windsorpark.info

Visit the website at:
Windsorpark.info

Newsgroup:
groups.yahoo.com/group/windsorpark/

SPONSORS:
We must receive your 

content and check by the 

15th in order to in clude 

your sponsorship notice 

in the fol low ing month’s 

news let ter.

Mail check 

(payable to WPNA):

WPNA

P.O. Box 16183 

Austin, TX  78761

For Questions or to send Graphic 
Content, contact:

sponsorship@windsorpark.info

The Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan Contact 

Team (WPNPCT) is a representative group of 

neighborhood stakeholders charged with being 

stewards of the Windsor Park Neighborhood Plan and 

upholding the implementation of the Plan’s vision, 

goals and recommendations, and to review and vote on 

all proposed amendments to the Neighborhood Plan. 

Meetings are the second Monday of each month at 

the Windsor Park Library (subject to change) at 6:30 

p.m. Contact WPNPCT Chair Bob Mebane for more 

information at rem@grandecom.net.

Numbers count! A strong neighborhood 

association advocates more eff ectively 

for Windsor Park! Join us today!

JOIN WPNA

All residents of Windsor Park are eligible to become voting members of 

the Windsor Park Neighborhood Association. If you would like to join the 

association, please send your dues, at the level appropriate for you, to the 

address below or bring them to a monthly general meeting. Memberships 

are renewed yearly and expire on December 31 of each year. In order 

to vote on WPNA positions, you must have been a member for 30 days. 

Business members are welcome but do not have voting privileges.

The money received for dues is used to produce our newsletter and to 

support our other neighborhood programs. Because WPNA is a 501(c)

(3) organization, your dues and any other donations are tax deductible.

o Student/! xed income — $5/person

o Standard  — $10/person

o Family — $15

o Sustaining — $25 or more

o Business/Non-Resident (non-voting) — $25 or more

Name(s):  ______________________________________________

Address:  ______________________________________________

Phone:  _______________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________

Make checks payable to WPNA and mail to: 

WPNA, P.O. Box 16183, Austin, TX 78761

Or dues may be paid by Paypal through the WPNA website!

Type Size (in.) 1 month 6 Months

Business 
Card 

3.5 x 2 $45 $240

Quarter 
Page 

7.5 x 2 or 
3.75 x 5

$90 $480

Half 
Page

7.25 x 4 $180 $960

Austin Police District Representatives

East of Berkman

Offi cer James Scoggins

(512) 974-8393 | james.scoggins@austintexas.gov

West of Berkman

Offi cer James Hyatt 

(512) 974-5500 | james.hyatt@austintexas.gov

Come be a part of the 

5604 Manor Community Garden!

The 5604 Manor Community Garden is a 

free and open space for all people to play 

outside and cultivate food, herbs, and native 

plants in a way that is sustainable for our 

environment and healthy for our bodies and 

minds. We share knowledge, tools, recipes, 

and the food we grow in the garden. One 

third of all produce generated is donated to 

hunger-relief charities and the remaining 

harvest is distributed amongst our volunteers. 

Absolutely no experience is necessary. Our 

garden workdays are Tuesdays, 6:30-9:00 

p.m. and Saturdays, 9 a.m. until around noon. 

We are located behind the 5604 Manor Center 

at 5604 Manor Road, 78723. 

Hope to see you there! 


